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TEI # 01/07 
  

 
POLICE DEPARTMENT 

CITY OF NEW YORK 
 
  

May 26, 2009 
 
 
 
From:      Intelligence Collection Coordinator and Intelligence Analysis Coordinator  
 
To:          Commanding Officer, Intelligence Division 
 
SUBJECT:  DISCONTINUANCE OF THE TERRORISM ENTERPRISE 

INVESTIGATION CONCERNING THE ISLAMIC CULTURAL 
CENTER OF NEW YORK, 1711 3RD AVENUE, NEW YORK, NEW 
YORK. 

   
1. Pursuant to the modified Handschu Guidelines, the undersigned requests  

that the Intelligence Division be authorized to discontinue the Terrorism Enterprise   
Investigation concerning the Islamic Cultural Center of New York, 1711 3rd Avenue,  
New York, New York. 
 

2. The captioned Terrorism Enterprise Investigation (TEI # 01/07) was  
approved on May 4, 2007 and extended once, with the last extension having been 
approved on May 30, 2008. 

 
   3. For your consideration. 

 
 
 
Paul Ciorra        Mitchell Silber 
Deputy Inspector       Director 




